

Tackett, Julian < jtackett@khsaa.org>

Ky All-Star Game

1 message

satkai@aol.com <satkai@aol.com>

Fri, Jan 20, 2012 at 3:10 PM

To: jtackett@khsaa.org, ktkabc@msn.com, satkai@aol.com, kerry.stovall@muhlenberg.kyschools.us

Mr Tackett

My apologies for not getting back to you sooner after our conversation. I wanted to speak with Steve Witty, the executive director for Indiana's coach's association and Ken Trivette before getting back with you concerning our request.

The Kentucky Lions Eye Foundation, a 501(c)3 organization owns and runs the Kentucky side of the Ky/In All-Star Basketball Game. We are asking the KHSAA to endorse or sanction this event as the IHSAA does for the Indiana side. We are currently soliciting the NCAA for an interpretation on their most recent ruling concerning use of college home court facilities when used by High School players and to be able to host a showcase for Junior and Senior basketball players that Division 1 coaches would be able to attend.

The Kentucky Lions Eye Foundation has partnered with the Kentucky Association of Basketball Coaches in running these events for charity. We are trying to stay current and competitive in the changing climate of High School Basketball and in particular Indiana. They currently are associated with the IABC and are endorsed by the IHSAA.

We believe that with KHSAA's endorsement, we may be able to play in NCAA facilities, provide a showcase for Ky's High School basketball players; both male and female to potential colleges and to continue to build on Kentucky's Basketball Tradition within the High School ranks.

Respectfully, Dave Satterly